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MEETING MINUTES –November 15, 2016
I.  
CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order by PTA President, Jen Roberts, at 7:03 PM at the Herbison Woods Library.  

 
PRESENT

Jen Roberts, Michelle Utrup, Shelbi Fryer, Kara Massey, Lauren Stebbins, Amanda 
Spagnuolo, Linda Reha, Melissa Way, Beth Whaley, Kristin Grindle, Stephanie Hopkins, 
Allison Shaler, Joe Johnson, John Hamilton, Vicky Milner, Clay Coey, Barbara Lowes, Jen 
Bruning, Michael Stevens, and Sarah Peterson.
II. 
Additions/Changes to Agenda: Jen Roberts added Disability Awareness update to the agenda. 
III. 
Approval of Minutes: Missy Way made a motion to approve the October minutes.  
Stephanie Hopkins seconded.  All were in favor.  
IV.
Introductions:  N/A
V.
Report of Officers: 


a. Treasurer’s Report:  Shelbi Frayer passed out a copy of the profit and loss statement.  She 
reviewed the information with everyone.  


b. Approval of the Treasurer’s Report: Barbara Lowes made a motion to approve the 
treasurer’s report and Lauren Stebbins approved.  

c. Vice President’s Report:  Michelle Utrup had nothing to report. 

d. President’s Report:  Jen Roberts had nothing to report. 
VI.
For Action:  
a.  Teacher Grants:  Lauren Stebbins read through and thoroughly reviewed each teacher grant as it was presented to the PTA Teacher Grant Committee.  People were allowed to ask questions and get clarification for each grant.  There was a motion to approve all the teacher grants.  Amanda Spagnuolo made it and Barbara Lowes seconded.  All were in favor of the teacher grant requests.  
VII. 
Committee Reports:

a. Monster Mash/Family Skate Nights: PTA collected 4 totes of snacks for the schools and for Redeemer Church. The skate night dates are December 2, January 20, and March 10.  There was discussion for a possible spring event.  
b. Denim and Diamonds: Amanda Spagnuolo reported that there was a profit of $31,000.  The expenses were $6,000 which ended up to be a total profit of around $25,000.  She was very happy with the outcome.  They sold more of pick of the auction, jewelry, and heads and tails.  Amanda and Missy announced they will no longer head up the auction.  The current PTA board decided to take over the auction for the next school year.  
c. Display My Art: It is coming along well.  The orders are due tomorrow, but they are extending the on line ordering.  
d. Spirit Wear: $6,500 deposited and there were 256 items sold.  
VIII.  
Building Updates:

a.  FECC:  Beth and Linda quickly answered questions about the NWEA results that were mailed home.  Kristin stated that there was a parade around downtown.  Students went to Uncle John’s Cider Mill and it was great, they were doing a food drive, and a mock election was held.  
b. Schavey Rd.:  Young 5’s went to Uncle John’s, 1st graders went to Peacock for their field trips.  There was an outdoor parade or Halloween.  They had a Veteran’s Day presentation. They will be doing Adopt A Family for Christmas.  

c. Scott School:  Staff is very thankful for their collaborative learning time they have each month.  She encourages parents to get involved in chaperoning the Big Lessons. Some teachers have been going through training for teachers leading teachers.  Cinderella came through the school and performed.  The students loved it.  

d. Herbison Woods:  Independence Bank gave $5,000 for PE equipment.  The Salmon in the Classroom has started.  In the spring, the salmon get released.  Allstar choir members performed for Veteran’s Day.  Some teachers were trained in inquiry based instruction for Science.  Joanne West gave the library a facelift and it looks very nice.  Vicky encouraged all parents to be involved in the community forum to help encourage kindness and respect to each other.  
IX.  
New Business/Public Comment: 

 N/A

X.  
Adjourn:  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:49 p.m. 
Minutes submitted by Kara Massey, Secretary 

